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IMPORTANT DATES 
January 

Mon 30  Staff Professional Development 

Tue 31  Staff Professional Development 

February 

Wed 1  First Day of Term Students 

Mon 6  Swimming Training (Yrs 4/5/6) 

   Parent Information Evening Yrs 2/6 - 6pm, PP/Yr 

   4 - 6.45 pm 

Wed 8  Welcoming Mass/Year 6 Commissioning and 

   Blessing 

   Swimming Training (Yrs 4/5/6) 

Thurs 9  Parent Information Evening K/Yr 3 - 6pm, Yrs 

   1/5 - 6.45pm 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Newsletter 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 
We have had an extremely positive start to the term with students 
and staff pleased to be back.  It was fantastic to see so many mums, dads and grandparents at school on Wednesday to help 
their children/grandchildren settle in.  Students have been keen to share their holiday stories and I was amazed to hear that 17 
students from Years 4 - 6 joined Mr Alberti on Wednesday, the first day at school at 7am for swimming training.  We welcome 
the following new students to St Mary’s:  Gemelia Fiori Year 4, Scarlett White Year 1 and Flynn Fazey Year 2. 
Parent information evenings are planned for next week.  These are great opportunities to meet teachers  and learn what will 
be happening in your children’s classrooms this year.  Dates and times can be found in this newsletter.  
Building community is an important aspect of life at St Mary's.  A family barbeque is planned for Friday 10 February on the 
school oval starting at 5.30pm.  It will be a great way to welcome new families to St Mary's.  Thank you to the Piacentini family 
for kindly offering the use of their barbecue trailer for the evening.  Please bring your own meat or fish and drinks.    Families 
from Kindy to Year 2 (eldest child) are asked to bring a salad to share.  Years 3 - 6 are asked to bring a dessert.  Chairs and   
tables will be provided.  
One of the big surprises for this year is the change of faction colours which came about through feedback from parents.      
Students will be asked to wear a coloured shirt to match their faction on swimming and athletics carnival days to make it    
easier to identify which faction you are cheering for!  The new colours are:  
Marcellin - Royal (dark) blue 
McAuley - Dark green 
Ursula  - Red  
The new faction colours will be unveiled at tomorrow's assembly!  The recommended coloured polo shirts can be purchased 
from several locations around Bunbury including Best and Less, K Mart and Big W.  
We are still short of several volunteers to take on the important leadership roles on the P & F for this year.  Please consider 
one of the positions and come to our first meeting on 14 February at 7pm in the hall.  
God bless. 
Paul Cronin 

Address: Box 247 Bunbury 6230 

Telephone: 9726 7500 

Fax: 9791 3219 

Email: admin@stmarysbnby.wa.edu.au 

Newsletter items: evans.aurelia@cathednet.wa.edu.au 

Web Page:  www.stmarysbnby.wa.edu.au  

Vision Statement 
 

 

Prayer 
Lord, as we come together to form our school community for 

this year, 

Empower us to be generous, confirming, welcoming and 

obliging. 

May the gifts of Your Spirit be alive and practised in every 

aspect of our school life. 

As we live together this school year.  Amen. 

http://www.stmarysbunbury.wa.edu.au


MCEETYA DATA FOR YEAR 3 NAPLAN 2017 
Year 3 Parents are requested to return their completed 
MCEETYA data forms by Monday 6 February 2017.  
These were mailed out to parents in the last week of 
the       holiday.  Thank you to parents who have already        
completed and returned theirs. 
 
ABSENTEES 
Parents are reminded that written absentee notes with student name, date, reason for absence and parent         
signature MUST be provided for all student absences - a legal requirement from the Education Department of WA.  
Please notify the school by phone call or email if your child will be absent. 
When teachers have completed class rolls each morning, the school office will SMS parents for any unexplained/
not notified absences each day. 
Students arriving at school late, i.e. after the morning siren, MUST come through the office and be signed in by 
their parent/caregiver.  Should a student need to leave school early, their parent/caregiver must sign the student 
out at the office, even though the class teacher may have been notified.  Our Duty of Care requires us to account 
for each student during school hours, 8:45am to 3:10pm. 
Remember, even though you have phoned or emailed the school with your child’s absence, you must still send a 
signed note.  This is a legal requirement. 
 
 

SCHOOL NEWS 

PARENT INFORMATION EVENINGS  

Parents are encouraged to attend information       
evenings with classroom teachers next week to find 

out how the classrooms will operate and specific 
events for year levels.  Times are as follows: 

 

 Monday 6 February at 6pm: Year 2 and Year 

6 in their classrooms.  At 6.45pm Year 2 and Year 6 

parents will move to the hall for a group presentation 
and will be joined by Year 4 and Pre Primary    

parents.  Following a 15 minute presentation, Year 4 
and Pre Primary parents will hear from their       

classroom teachers. 

  

 Thursday 9 February at 6pm:  Kindergarten 

and Year 3  in their classrooms. At 6.45pm 
Year Kindergarten and Year 3 parents will move to 

the hall for a group presentation and will be joined by 
Year 1 and 5 parents.  Following a 15 minute 

presentation, Year 1 and 5 parents will hear from 

their classroom teacher. 
 

P & F MEETING 
The first P & F meeting for 2017 will be held on  
Tuesday evening 14 February at 7 pm in the         
Multi-Purpose Room.  At this stage, while most of the 

Classroom Rep positions have been filled, we are still 
in need of volunteers for the positions of President, 

Vice President and Secretary of the P & F.  Parents 
are asked to consider taking on one of these vital 

roles and these will be discussed on 14 February at 

the meeting. 
At last year's AGM, Chris Gibbs stepped down as the 

P&F Representative on the school Board to take up a 
Board position so we are also in need of a P & F 

Board Representative. 

STUDENT EXECUTIVE 2017 
HEAD GIRL   Aurora Postma 
HEAD BOY   Flynn Smith 
DEPUTY HEAD GIRL Caitlyn Hebbend 
DEPUTY HEAD BOY  Kace Brand 

SCHOOL BOARD 
The first School Board Meeting for 2017 will be held 
on Tuesday 14 February at 5.45pm in the Staffroom.  
Thank you to parents who have nominated to serve 
on St Mary’s School Board in 2017. 
 
School Board Members 2017 are: 
Mr Paul Cronin - Ex-office member 
Mr Kim Piacentini 
Mr Wayne Evans 
Mrs Joanne Pitts 
Fr Abraham Chukwu 
Mrs Suzie Liaros 
Mr Chez Spinelli 
Mr Chris Gibbs 
Board Chair, Treasurer and Secretary to be decided 
at first meeting. 

P & F CLASS REPS 
KINDY   Shannon Atherton Kelly Bemrose 
PRE PRIMARY Gemma Millar Zoe Marwick 
YEAR 1   
YEAR 2  Cherrie Woolhead Janine Stewart 
YEAR 3  Rikki Smith   Kate Wright 
YEAR 4  Jenelle O’Reilly Renae Ursino 
YEAR 5   
YEAR 6   



LATE ARRIVAL/EARLY DEPARTURE 
Students arriving late or leaving early must come through the office and be signed in/out by their parent/
caregiver.  Arriving late, but before 9.40 am, will be recorded as LATE.  Arriving after 9.40am will be recorded as a 
half day  absence.  Leaving early, before 2:45pm will be recorded as a half day absence. 
 
PARENTS VISITING DURING SCHOOL HOURS 
Parents are reminded that if they visit the school during school hours (including parents assisting in classes and 
the Canteen), they are required to sign in and sign out at the office.  This enables us to account for everyone on 
the school site in the case of an emergency.  Our Duty of Care also requires us to know who is on the school site 
during school hours. 
 
JEWELLERY 
No jewellery may be worn, other than a functional watch, and (if ears are pierced) ONE earring stud or sleeper 
in BOTH EARLOBES.  This restriction is in keeping with school philosophy of reducing the importance of material 
goods and the risk of injury.  Children are not permitted to wear nail polish. 
 
HAIR 
Hair should be always neat and tidy and should not reflect the extremes of any current fashion.  Long hair must be 
kept neatly tied back.  Ribbons or clips must be  PLAIN white or blue.  Matching headbands can be purchased from 
the Uniform Shop.  Hair must be kept at the student’s natural hair colour, without artificial hair colour added. 
 
SCHOOL FEE DISCOUNTS FOR HEALTH CARE CARD AND PENSION CONCESSION CARD HOLDERS 
Do you have a Family Health Care Card or Parent Pension Card? 
The Catholic Education Office provides discounts for the above Centrelink Concession cards.  A substantial         
discount is allocated to the tuition cost for each student on completion of a claim form and presenting your card 
at the office for copying.  Claim forms are available from the school office and attached with this newsletter. 
If you have another type of concession card that is an asset tested concession, please see Anna Guzzi to check if 
you are eligible to receive the discount.  Schools fee statements will be sent to parents in Week 3.  Applications 
are to be submitted by Wednesday 8 February 2017. 
 
CATHOLIC AFTER SCHOOL SACRAMENTAL PROGRAMME.   
Enrolment forms are available at the parish office, in this newsletter, or on the parish website at 
www.bunburyparish.org  Please enroll your child as early as possible, as the deadline will be the 27th February 
2017. Children may only receive one sacrament per year. Please also remember that we need a copy of your 
child’s baptism certificate, along with those of any other sacraments received.   The sacramental program will 
start on the 2nd March 2017 to prepare the children for both Lent and Easter. This is fundamental for the           
development of a child’s and parents faith.  Late registrations will not be accepted.  Please contact the Catholic 
parish office for further details 9721 2141. 
 
FULL FAMILY DETAILS UPDATE 
Full Family Details forms will be sent home today.  Please update any changes and return the form by  Friday 10 
February.  If there are no changes, please sign the form and return it by the aforementioned date.  It is important 
to inform the office if there have been changes to family contact details: address, phone number, email,         
emergency contact details.  In order to provide duty of care for our students, these details must be kept up to 
date.  Thank you. 
 
MOTHER’S DAY MORNING TEA 

*Blind Date with a Book* 

Plans for this year’s Morning Tea are well underway!  Following the success of the ‘Blind Date with a Book’ at last 
year’s event, we are putting the call out for any donations of novels suitable to include in the stall.   Please place 
your books in the crate in the school office if you are able to help with this fundraiser.  Thank you in anticipation 
from the Pre Primary Mums.  
 
 

http://www.bunburyparish.org


HPE NEWS 
Swimming  
Swimming Training has started and a note was sent out to all Year 4 – 6 parents with details.  St Mary’s Swimming 
Carnival will be held on Friday 17 March from 9.30am – 12.30pm.  The SWPSA Swimming Carnival will be held on 
Thursday 23 March from 10am -1pm. 
 
Fun Fitness Friday 
Fun Fitness Friday will start this Friday, 3 February.  All laps count towards the 100 Club.  Remember 1 lap = 500m.  
100 Club kids will have run 100km or more.  T-shirts will be awarded to each students who can run 100km in 
2017. A coffee van will be in attendance from 8am.  Last year we had 15 students complete the 100km required 
to earn themselves membership into the exclusive 100s Club and a club shirt.  This year we are hoping to double 
that number.  Students keen to start their journey can meet on the oval at 8am tomorrow morning. 
 
Clarification on When to Wear Sports Uniform 
Students can wear their Sports Uniform on the following days: 
Monday - Years 1, 3 and 6 
Wednesday - Year 5 
Thursday - Years 2 and 4 
Friday - Years 1 - 6 
 
Constable Care Safety Tips 
 Remind children not to talk with strangers or anyone that offers a lift home unless it has been prearranged 

with yourself. 
 Reinforce with your children that they should avoid walking or riding bikes behind school buses and other  

dangerous blind spots. 
 If you are collecting your child from school, advise them where the pick up point will be and the safest way to 

get to you. 
 If your child is riding to school ensure they wear bike safety equipment including helmets. 
 Don’t talk on your phone or send text messages while you’re driving. Apart from the safety concerns, it’s im-

portant to practice what you preach — don’t text and drive. 

AUSTRALIA DAY 
On 26 January, Flynn Smith and Aurora Postma completed their first official duty for 

the year as Head Boy and Girl of St Mary’s by rep-
resenting the school as Flag Bearers at the City of 
Bunbury’s Australia Day Ceremony.  During the ser-
vice 33 people from a variety of nations becoming 
Australian citizens. 



 
 

In Science this week all classes have been investigating 

what it means to reduce, reuse and recycle. In Year 6 

we looked at how much plastic packaging we use in a 

day. We then looked at how much we used in a month.  

On average, our class used 9541 pieces of plastic  

packaging per month. Then we averaged it out for a 

year and sadly it was 114 492 pieces. We all set goals 

to try and make the earth a better place. After this 

lesson, we think most of the class will try to use less 

plastic. 

By Elena Mazza and Ashleen Moore.  

NUDE FOOD DAYS: 

This year we will continue to have our Nude Food Days 

on Thursdays every week. This means trying to go 

‘plastic free’ in our school lunch boxes.  Instead of   

pre-packaged biscuits, maybe we can try having home 

made pikelets?  

Instead of a muesli bar, maybe we can put some      

popcorn in a container? 

The Year 6’s will be on the look out for students who 

have ‘Nude Food’ on Thursdays! 

Sustainability & Science  



CANTEEN ROSTER AND REQUEST FOR ASSISTANCE 
Thank you to all of the parents who have already volunteered to assist in the canteen.  Alison Gray has been busy 
preparing the roster for the year.  If you are a new parent to St Mary's and would like to volunteer, please contact 
the office or speak to Alison directly on a Wednesday or Friday.  The new Canteen Menu for Term 1 is attached to 
today's newsletter.  There have been a few small price increases to certain items. 









 

COMMUNITY NEWS 


